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THE JOB OF MANAGING IN ADULT EDUCATION: TEAM APPROACHES 

Amanda Davies McMahon 

ABSTRACT 

This qualitative field study in education management compares five 
col lect1ve adult education managing teams by applying a form of 
cultural analysis to data from repertory grids, meet1ngs records and 
adult education programmes. Changes in managerial work<after 
Mintzber~> and managerial interpretative systems<analogous to Schon's 
"reflect1ve practice") are traced over a year, as is the 
interrelationship of innovation, collaboration and balance in the 
production and maintenance of adult education programmes after Nee and 
Wiltshire's 1978 typology.· 

The relationship of managers' goals to managerial work was found 
to be remote, though the effect of goals on projects initiated by 
managers was clearer. Managers' evaluation of their work focussed on 
process, not product. Team member learning, the development of joint 
analyses of the work in new teams and changed analyses in established 
teams, were documented, along with team receptiveness to 
internally-initiated change via a system for obtaining agreement which 
aided in accommodating to new circumstances. Methods for team 
intercommunication were established. The process of producing and 
maintainin~ adult education programmes showed evidence of 
collaborat1on, balance, and innovation. 

Effectiveness is found a useful sensitising concept for managers 
evaluating their own work, for which basic methods ate suggested. The 
relationship of these managerial investigations to practit1oner and 
participatory research is explored, and suggestions for enhancing 
objectivity when participant observation is used as a research method 
are made. The relationship of effectiveness indicators to each other 
-- termed "quantum" effect1veness -- is suggested for research by 
managers into managerial and organisational effectiv~ness to aid 
managerial and organisational development. 
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